
 

 

ST CANICE’S PARISH 

Sunday 26
th

 January 2025 
Praying for those who have died  

Recently Deceased 

Kathleen Dunphy, Connolly St 

Tadhg Fitzgerald, Rioch Terrace (Brother of Catherine McGoff) 

Tom Brennan, Parliament St 

Brendan Walsh, Thomastown, (Brother of Sheila Kelly, Dunningstown Rd) 

Anniversaries 

Sat 7.30pm        Tomás Hackett, John and Josephine Phelan and their daughter Joan 

Sun 10am          Mary Leahy, Jim and Bess Woodcock, Jimmy Haide, Davy Campion 

Sun 11.30am     Jim Lowry (Months Mind) Majella Meany (Anniv) 

Mon 9.30am     Liturgy of the Word and Communion 
 

Please Note 

There will be no 9.30am Mass from Tues 28
th

 to Fri 31
st 

January 
 

We also remember Gertie Boran, Fr. Anthony Boran, Willie and Monica Brennan,  

Arthur Connick, Kieran and Ailish Cuddihy, Bernadette and Elizabeth Dolan, 

 Margaret Murray 

Next Weekend 

Sat 7.30pm       Frank and Kathleen Glennon 

Sun 10am         Bobby MacEneaney (Months Mind) 

Sun 11.30am   Deceased members of the Slattery and Carroll Families 
 

Sunday Collection 
Sunday 19

th
 January the collection amounted to €775 

Thank you for your generosity. We also have the Donate button on the website for those of 

you who wish to contribute online and we now have a Tap to Donate machine in the Church. 
 

Sisters of St. John of God Spring Conference 

Ballyvaloo on Friday February 14
th

 Cost €30 (includes lunch) 

Pembroke Hotel, Kilkenny on Saturday February 15
th 

Cost €20 Includes Tea/Coffee From 

10.00am to 4:30pm Speaker Dr. Grainne Doherty Please book your place before Feb 11
th

.  
 

South Kilkenny Historical Society Lecture 
Title: Some Interesting South Kilkenny Lives Speaker: Donal Cadogan. Date: Friday, January 

31st, 2025 Time: 8pm   Venue: Mullinavat Parish Hall (opposite St. Beacon's Church) 
 

Kilquan Drama Group present “Stop it Nurse” by Sam Cree - Directed by Benny Mills.  

Comedy in Three Acts in Coon Hall (Eir-Code R93 EC89). 

Play will be Performed on 31
st
 January, 2025, 1

st
, 2

nd
, 7

th
, 8

th
 and 9

th
 February, 2025 at 8.00 

pm.  Doors Open at 7.00 pm. Admission €10. 
 

Eucharistic Procession Derry 

A bus is running to the Eucharistic Procession in Derry on Saturday 1st February. Mass on 

route and visiting Sr Clare Crockett's grave. Leaving Askea Church car park, Carlow at 

7.20am. For more details & bookings, phone Helena on 087 2981506. 

 

 

 

 

Mass Times 

Mon-Fri 9.30am, Sat: Vigil Mass 7.30pm, Sun: 10am and 11.30am 

All Masses are livestreamed on the Parish Webcam www.stcanicesparish.ie  and 

broadcast on the Parish radio (108FM.).The 10am Mass on Sundays will also be 

broadcast live from St. Canice’s on Community Radio Kilkenny City (88.7)              
 

Dunningstown Road Residents Association will hold their AGM on Tues 28
th

 January 2025 

in Dicksboro Clubhouse at 8pm 
 

Sub Aqua Club Annual Church Gate collection will be held this weekend  

Saturday 25th and Sunday 26th January. 

 

OSSORY DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES 2025 

19 May–24 May 2025 | 5 Nights Direct from Cork Airport. Booking; www.joewalshtours.ie - 

info@joewalshtours.ie Telephone: 01 241 0800 (ask for Martin Culleton) Prices per person 

sharing: Hotel Agena €949 Hotel La Solitude or Hotel Padoue €995.Includes Bus from 

Castlecomer or Loughboy Shopping Centre Kilkenny to and from the airport • Direct return 

flight from Cork to Lourdes • Airport taxes. Transfers between Lourdes Airport and your 

hotel • 5nights’accommodation • Full board: breakfast, lunch and dinner each day • 20kg 

check in luggage + 1 very small cabin bag • Full services of Joe Walsh Tour assistants • Full 

religious programme OPTIONAL (NOT INCLUDED) • Single room supplement: €39 per 

night in Agena, €42 per night in Padoue and Solitude • Pilgrimage travel insurance: €45 per 

person up to 79 years; €65per person 80-94years. BOOKING PROCEDURE for SPECIAL 

ASSISTED/SICK SECTION contact Fr. Anthony O’Connor 087-2517766.  

 

Our Congratulations  

Congratulations to Fr. Dan Carroll of St. John’s Parish on his entry into the ranks of 

the Papal Household and being named Monsignor. Our heartiest good wishes to 

Msgr. Dan and we all know he will wear his new insignia well and will continue to 

serve with humility and a smile. 

Our Sympathies 
Kathleen Dunphy of Connolly Street was laid to rest on Tuesday. Kathleen was born 

in 1938 and was raised and adopted by her Uncle and Aunt, Richard and Molly. She 

became Sacristan here in St. Canice’s at the age of 20 in succession to Molly and 

served for 50 years until her retirement. In 2008 Kathleen received the Bene Merenti 

medal from Pope Benedict XV1 at a special ceremony at St. Canice’s Well with 

Bishop S. Freeman. 

Faithfully down the years she rang the bell at noon and six – the Angelus. She has 

looked after countless clergy in her time.  

Our sympathies to her family, Billy, Trish, Therese, Jim, Richard, Kathleen. John 

and the extended family.  

May she rest in peace. – Fr. Jim 

 
 

 Fr. Jim 087 2609545 / 056 7721534   Parish Centre 056 7721533 
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